eyfo Center 1915

**Seyfo Center** 

PO Box 800783

Santa Clarita, CA 91380 USA

March 20, 2018

The Honorable Donald J. Trump
President of the United States of America
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, DC 20500

Re: The recognition of the Assyrian, Greek and Armenian genocide of 1915.

Dear President Donald Trump:

We the signers of this letter appreciate having the opportunity to address you, the President of the United States.

We are requesting that you lead the way in establishing national recognition of the 1915 genocide carried out against Assyrians, Armenians and Greeks.

It is wonderful that forty-eight (48) of the United States have officially recognized the Armenian genocide. They failed, however, to include the Assyrian and Greek genocides. Furthermore, there has never been an official declaration by the head of our nation recognizing these three genocides. It is time for the United States of America to officially recognize the 1915 genocide carried out against the Assyrians, Armenians and Greeks by the Ottoman Turks and their Kurdish allies.

As you know, April 24 is the yearly anniversary of remembrance of the Armenian genocide. President Ronald Reagan called it a genocide. Contrarily, President Barak Obama promised to officially recognize the mass killings as genocide when running for the Presidency, then once in office he weakened the truth by using the Armenian term "Meds Yeghem", which means calamity.

Perpetrators that commit genocide often attempt to whitewash their crimes against humanity by using the phrase, *so-called genocide*. It must become known that the great nation of America will call such practices by their rightful name—evil genocide!

E-Mail: info@seyfocenter.com | www.seyfocenter.com

Assyrians call the genocide of 1915 *Seyfo*, which means *the sword*. The reason they call it the sword is that the perpetrators used the Seyfo as a weapon for the killings. We are asking you to use the terms Seyfo and *Genocide* in your statement on April 24 despite the fact that Turkey is a US ally and a NATO member. This must not be used as a cover for the historic crimes of Turkey against humanity.

Assyrian Genocide and Research Center (Seyfo Center) can provide you with facts and statistics upon request. The contact information is at the end of this letter.

What is the value of your leading the United States in officially recognizing the Assyrian, Greek and Armenian genocide carried out by the Ottoman Turks in 1915?

- 1) It greatly lifts the hearts of millions whose families perished in the genocide. It brings proper recognition to what happened to their ancestors, much like the family of a fallen soldier needs to have their son or daughter honored by recognition. It helps ease the sense of futility. Such recognition helps establish a sense of worth and dignity to the survivors.
- 2) It puts nations that would consider such a dastardly act on notice that the world is watching, and that the United States of America will expose their evil.
- 3) It can help prevent future crimes against humanity. All nations must learn that to wipe out a family is as evil as wiping out a village, and wiping out a village is as evil as wiping out a nation.

Mr. President, over one hundred years have come and gone since Assyrians, Armenians and Greeks were stacked on large piles of bodies to be dumped into obscure mass graves. The perpetrators hoped these people would be forgotten so that they could rewrite a false narrative of history, one that contains lies that flatter themselves.

Please do not let this continue under your watch. Be the courageous leader who sets the moral and lawful standard for the world, letting all know that it is unacceptable to disregard the value of God's highest creation—mankind—in order to advance a religion or political agenda.

We sincerely hope, as do millions of Assyrians, Armenians and Greeks who have descended from genocide survivors around the world that you will take this opportunity to call what occurred in 1915 by its rightful name—genocide! Please recognize the Assyrian, Greek and Armenian genocide for the sake of justice.

Most sincerely,

Sabri Atman

Assyrian Genocide and Research Center (Seyfo Center)

P.O. Box 800783

Santa Clarita, California 91380

E-mail: Info@seyfocenter.com

www.seyfocenter.com

(774) 420-9025

Dr. Ron Susek, President

Susek Evangelistic Association

P.O. Box 3007

Gettysburg, Pennsylvania 10325

E-mail: Ron@ronsusek,org

www.seaministries.org

(717) 337-1170

(717) 309-7654